
Developing Leaders 

We are pleased to announce that Foden and Renee have been chosen 
to represent the school as our Sports Leaders this year. This is an 
important role and we are sure they will carry it out well. 

Class 4 have also voted for two Year 5 Young Leaders who will receive 
training to develop sporting activities at playtimes for the rest of the 
school. Congratulations to Noann and Evie B who were elected. 

Issue 2: Autumn 2018 

Friday 14th September 

Dates for your diary 

   
September 

15th Yr 5/6 Boys football rally 

15th Garden show - scarecrows 

20th Harvest assembly 

24th  Class 4 Parents eve.  

 (Secondary transfer and residential trip) 

29th Yr 5/6 Girls football rally 

October 

11th Tag Rugby festival. Class 4 

12th  Open morning for reception 2019 

16th Cross Country festival 

17th  3.30-6pm. Parents evening 

18th  6.00-8pm. Parents evening 

19th Individual & sibling photographs 

29th Oct - 2nd Nov  Half term 

November 

7th Flu vaccines 

15th Look and Learn morning 

27th KS2 Rural football event 

 

 

Believe and Achieve 

Harvest Assembly — 20th September  - 9am 

Please come and join us for our Harvest Assembly in which each class 

will perform either a Harvest song or Harvest poem.  As part of our 

community spirit, we will also be inviting the local residents in for this 

assembly and will be providing coffee and cake afterwards.  

As with last year, we welcome donations of non-perishable food  

which will be donated to the local foodbank.   

Please bring these in from Monday 17th September in shoe boxes. 

Class 4 Parents meeting 

We will be holding a meeting on the 
evening of Monday 24th September at 
6.00pm until 7.00pm to discuss the 
residential trip for June 2019 and 
secondary transfer for the year 6 
children. 

A letter will be issued next week for you 
to confirm your attendance.  In the 
meantime, please be aware that 
secondary school open days have begun.   
Leaflets regarding this were issued at the 
end of last term and also last week. 

School Councillors 

The teachers have been incredibly impressed this year by the 
children’s speeches for the school councillor elections.  It is clear that 
a lot of thought has gone into them and the children understand how 
important this role is in moving the school forward.   

In order to adopt a democratic approach, the children have voted for 
each councillor and we are pleased to announce that the school 
councillors for 2018—2019 are: 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 Holly Leo 

Year 2 Ammalie Lilia 

Year 3 Willow Ethan 

Year 4 Harry Thomas 

Year 5 Henry Amelia 

Year 6 Freya David 



Breachwood’s Got Values 
(BGVs) 

Value of the month: RESPECT 
 

 

 

 

 

Each class teacher will be continuing to set maths home learning tasks 
on Mathletics this term.   

Please ensure your child is completing this homework each week. If 
your child is unsure of their password they can ask their class teacher. 

Children who have achieved certificates during the summer holidays 
and this first week back will receive them in assembly on Monday. 

Wembley experience 
By Bethan 

On Sunday 9th September my team, Pirton Girls under 11’s football 

team went to Wembley for a tour and to play on the pitch.  

I had to wake up very early because we had to be in Pirton for 8am! 

We got the coach to London and were greeted in the car park by lots 

of cameramen and the Wembley tour guides. We saw the canteen 

and the England changing rooms. After the tour, we put our football 

boots on and went onto the pitch to meet Rachel Yankey, the ex 

England captain. We played for an hour with her and then we took 

our boots off and went for lunch with her. After lunch we got back on 

the coach and went home.  

It was a really fun day and was a once in a lifetime opportunity We 

are also going to be given a kit each to keep. 

Kings Walden and Breachwood 

Green Gardening Club Annual Show 

Don’t forget tomorrow is the Annual 
Autumn Show 2018. It’s a great 
opportunity to see a variety of flower 
arrangements, delicious cakes and 
many more festive items. 

 Show open 
2:00—4:00pm, 
prize giving at 
3:30pm. 

Entry £1.00 for 
visitors, no charge 
for exhibitors and 
children with an 
adult. 

Spreading the word... 

We have pupil spaces in our current 
Reception, Year 2 & 3 cohort . 

If you know of any friends or neighbours 
with children who are looking for a 
school, and may be interested, then 

please encourage them to contact the 
office. 

Karate Coming Soon 

 
Last week we had a fantastic 
assembly taken by Michael 

Dodds. Michael is a black belt 
in Karate and is going to be 
running Karate classes from 

the school hall. 

 
 

Date awarded: 14th Sept 2018 

Class 1: Nolan 

Class 2:  Ella-Jane 

Class 3: Tyler C 

Class 4:  Benji 

Clubs 

We are very pleased with the number of children who have signed up 

for the Think Sport clubs this term.  

There are still spaces available at all 3 clubs: Scooter club on a 

Monday; Gymnastics on a Tuesday and Dodgeball on a Thursday. 

Please contact Think Sport directly to book a place at one of these 

clubs. 

 

Choir will start next week and will be held on a Monday at break time.  


